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Kondwani’s Journey: A Reflection
of GCM Local Church Trainings

My name is Kondwani Chawala. In 2017, the Global Church Movement (GCM) came to my church, Biwi 
Anglican Church. They arranged an evangelism and discipleship training session which also introduced me to 
Life Ministry Malawi. 

From that day on, I was attracted by their work and began accompanying them to Jesus Film shows. On 
September 8, 2023, my church recommended that I accompany them to Mzuzu Awale, an evangelistic mission 
to preach in the city of Mzuzu of 8 days. The mission trip provided me with another opportunity to enhance my 
involvement in the ministry, and I am currently serving as a volunteer for the ministry.

My ministry experience has been a journey of learning how to reach out to others and share the love of Christ, 
our Saviour. The ministry has also taught me some crucial leadership skills that have been invaluable in my 
ministry.

The best part about being linked with Life Ministry is the interaction I have with the ministry’s members since 
everyone from the Team Leader to the rest of the team is very modest. Because of the participatory nature 
of the ministry, I have been able to reach out to more individuals, and I was recently able to evangelize to 
Muslims, ten of whom came to know the Lord as their Saviour.



Kondwani Chawala doing MC duties at an open air during Mzuzu Awale. Kondwani Chawala sharing a testimony about his involvement with Life 
Ministry Malawi in Mzuzu

The greatest challenge I’ve faced thus far has been the distance I must travel, but I’ve made it a point to 
always be available for the days I’ve set aside for ministry because “everyone must have a plan and a goal, 
and mine is to do ministry,” so I clear my schedule on those days.

I would like for everyone to understand that ministry is God’s job and that it is critical to focus on the one who 
sent us as much as we do on his work. I’d also like to thank you for working with the ministry so that they can 
reach more people like me.
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“Being a part of an institution that is devoted to the 
Great Commission is something I find very fulfilling, and it is 
precisely this reason that initially drew me to the ministry.”

Our theme of 2024 is “A Time to Build” obtained from Nehemiah 2:17-18.
Inspired by the theme, we are planning to break ground in June to build a complex.


